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TOPICS 
Volume: 1  Issue: 9  September 2018 

Your local newsletter covering the Broomehill and Tambellup communities. 

Supported by the Shire of Broomehill—Tambellup, Tambellup CRC and members of the community. 

 

FREE  
SKIN CANCER SCREENING 

Tambellup Lions Club 

On Saturday 15 September 

At Tambellup St John Ambulance Building 
 

Please contact Andrew Bradshaw on 9825 3046 
or 0467 255 083 for an appointment. 

 
We still have plenty of appointments available and look forward to the community 

supporting this free service.   
There will be tea and coffee available and we will be raffling a trailer load of wood on 

the day. 

If you are 20 years or  
older and can answer 

‘YES’ to three (3) of the  
following you may  

be at risk. 

 A family member who has had a malignant melanoma. (Mother, 
Brother, Sister or Grandparents) 

 Five or more moles (not freckles) on your forearms. 

 Previously had moles removed that were not cancers 

 Previously had skin cancer. 

 A mole or freckle, which is changing, size, colour or shape 

 Fair skin that always burns rather than tans 

 Had blistering sunburn as a child enough to stay off school 

 Any inflamed skin sores that do not heal 
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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 
Phone: 98253555    Fax:  98251152 Email:   mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

The next meeting of Council will be held on Thursday 20th September 2018 commencing at 
4.00pm in the Tambellup Council Chambers. Members of the public are welcome to attend all 
Council meetings.   

 

CUSTOMER FEEDBACK 
The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup welcomes feedback 
from its   residents and customers.  If you would like to 
provide feedback on Shire related matters, there are a 
number of ways you can do this: 
 Attend in person at either of our administration 

offices -  Tambellup office 8.30am-4.30pm      
Monday to Friday,  Broomehill office Tuesday to 
Friday 8.30-12.00, 1.00-4.30pm;  

 Write to us at 46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup 6320; 
 Phone us on 08 9825 3555  
 Fax us on 08 9825 1152; or  
 Email us at mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au  
For all methods, please include your name and contact 
details so we are able to respond to you. 

FROM THE AUGUST COUNCIL MEETING 
Council considered and approved a request from the 
Tambellup Business Centre to grant a concession on the 
rate charges for the 2018/19 financial year. The          
Tambellup Business Centre is a not for profit                
organisation that provides training and assistance for 
small businesses, as well as assisting start-up of new 
businesses. The Business Centre is unique in this area 
and is managed by a volunteer committee made up of 
local and regional members, of which Council currently 
holds a position.  
Council approved a request for financial assistance from 
Southern Agcare, committing to a contribution of $1000 
per annum for the next three financial years. 
Council considered a request for a financial contribution 
towards the development of a coffee-table style book 
showcasing stories of people living and working within 
the Great Southern region.  The matter was deferred to 
enable staff to obtain more information about the      
project. 
Council considered a request from the YMCA WA for hall 
hire fees in Broomehill to be waived when the building is 
required for ‘Play in the Park’ activities during inclement 
weather.  Council declined to waive the fees, however 
will make a donation to YMCA WA for the equivalent on 
the occasions when the Hall is used. 
Council endorsed the renewal of the lease for the      
management of the Broomehill Recreational Complex to 
the Broomehill Recreational Complex Committee Inc. for 
a further twenty year period. 
Council granted permission for the Tambellup Tennis 
Club, through the Tambellup Community Pavilion        
Association, to erect a tennis hit-up wall on the lower 
courts, subject to building approval being granted.  The 
Club is seeking funding to achieve this. 
Council endorsed an application to be submitted to the 
Community Sporting and Recreation Facilities Fund Small 
Grants Program, for the upgrade of the Crawford St   
basketball half court. 

WORKS  
Works staff have been patching blowouts on a number 
of roads during August, including Toolbrunup Rd, Collins 
Rd and Eureka Rd.  With grader drivers at a premium this 
month due to staff illness and leave, a reduced      
maintenance grading program has been carried out on 
the following roads: Nookanellup Rd, O’Neill Rd, Clinic 
Rd, Birt Rd, Warrenup Rd, Holding Rd, Mattiske Rd and 
Grahams Well Rd.  We look forward to the full crew    
being back on deck during September. 
The maintenance crew has spent time working to extend 
the drainage at the Broomehill Oval to alleviate water 
pooling.  These works will be completed prior to the 
commencement of the cricket season.  Contractors have 
recently removed all asbestos fencing from the          
Tambellup Bowling Club site, and maintenance staff have 
commenced the removal of the shelters.  This work is 
ongoing. Roadside spraying on bitumen roads was     
completed during August. 
The gardens crew has established two new gardens in 
recent weeks, between the Hall and Shire office in 
Broomehill, and on the Tambellup West Rd/Garrity St 
intersection.  With the rains we have received, mowing 
and weeding are still priority activities.  
Planning for the implementation of the next stage of the 
Townscape Plan is underway, with a surveyor being    
onsite during August to complete a features and services 
survey of the area around the Tambellup War Memorial.  
The Plan includes the development of the area around 
the Memorial to provide better access and improved 
safety for pedestrians, as well as enhanced amenity of 
the area. 

COMMUNITY EMERGENCY SERVICES MANAGER 
Cindy Pearce, CESM for the Shires of Woodanilling, 
Katanning and Broomehill-Tambellup, has accepted a 
temporary position as Acting Area Officer for a number of 
southern Shires, during September and October 2018.  
The CESM role during that period will be filled by Kelly 
MacLeod from Denmark.  Kelly can be contacted on    
Cindy’s number – 0417 071567.  Welcome Kelly!  

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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SENIORS MOBILITY AND FITNESS CLASSES 
A fortnightly senior’s fitness class commenced at the 
Tambellup Community Pavilion on Wednesday 15th     
August, with fitness coach Rebecca leading the program.  
The program was initiated by staff at the Shire of      
Cranbrook, who were successful in their funding          
application to the Department Of Communities ‘Age 
Friendly Communities’ grant program.  The fitness      
classes will be held fortnightly at the Pavilion and the 
opportunity to participate has been extended to all    
seniors in Cranbrook, Broomehill and Tambellup.  The 
classes will run until mid December. 

 

HIDDEN TREASURES OF THE GREAT SOUTHERN - 
BLOOM FESTIVAL  
 
The 2018 Bloom Festival kicks off on 22 September, with 
a huge range of events planned across the Hidden   
Treasures shires – Woodanilling, Kojonup, Katanning, 
Kent, Broomehill-Tambellup, Cranbrook, Gnowangerup 
and Plantagenet. Our Shire is represented, with four 
events planned over the four weeks of the Festival: 

 ‘Books and Blooms’ at the Henry Jones Winery 
and Café, Tuesdays to Sundays 9.00am – 5.00pm 

 ‘Fantasy Flowers’ at the Tambellup CWA,         
Saturday 6th and Sunday 7th October from 
10.00am – 5.00pm 

 Old Time Outdoor Family Movie Night at the 
Tambellup Community Pavilion, Friday 19th      
October from 6.00pm 

 Holland Track Busy Bee, at the Track  entrance off 
Lathom St, Sunday 21st  October with a BBQ lunch 
in the bush, from 9.00am – 1.00pm. 

For more information about these, and all events 
planned during the Festival, we encourage you to pick up 
a copy of the program, which will be available from the 
Shire Offices, Henry Jones Winery and Café, Tambellup 
CRC and Tambellup Post Café shortly.  Alternatively, the 
program can be downloaded from the Hidden Treasures 
website - www.hiddentreasures.com.au/bloom  
 
Maps and guide notes for the self-drive wildflower trails 
around the Shire are available once again, from the Shire 
offices and Tambellup CRC.  The rain patterns so far this 
year have been different to last year and it will be       
interesting to see the impact this has on wildflowers.  
We would love to see your wildflower photos taking 
within the Shire - please contact Pam at the Shire for 
more   information. 
 
We thank those people who have committed to hosting 
events during the Bloom Festival, and encourage          
everyone to track down a program, get out, play the 
Tourist and see what our region has to offer! 

SNAP SEND SOLVE 
 
The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup is trialling the ‘Snap 
Send Solve’ app, which is a free app that easily allows 
you to report issues to the relevant authority – in this 
case, the Shire.  When downloaded to your mobile      
device, it allows you to take a photo of the problem, 
make notes, add contact details, record the exact        
location, and then send – this generates an email which 
is sent to the Shire for actioning. 
 
We have had a couple of instances in recent weeks after 
strong winds where residents have used the system to 
advise of fallen trees.  The benefit of this system is that 
the ability to provide a photo of the issue allows the 
Shire to determine the best course of action without   
necessarily having to go out and inspect first – for       
example, does the tree require a chainsaw or a loader to 
remove from the road?  This in turn saves time and     
resources. 
 
The Shire is keen to trial this system and we encourage 
residents to download the app through either the App 
Store or Google Play. Reports can also be submitted from 
your desktop PC, through the Snap Send Solve website – 
www.snapsendsolve.com.  If you would like to know 
more please contact the Shire on 9825 3555. 

http://www.hiddentreasures.com.au/bloom
http://www.snapsendsolve.com
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COUNCIL AGENDAS AND MINUTES 
Agendas and Minutes from every Council and Council Committee 
meeting are available at the Shire Administration Offices and         
Tambellup Community Resource Centre, for perusal.  These           
documents are available in alternative formats, on request, for people 
with disability. 
Council Agendas and Minutes can be accessed online by browsing to 
www.shirebt.wa.gov.au and clicking on the “Our Shire” tab. 
 

Keith Williams 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

$15 

RESTRICTED BURNING PERIOD 
As we move into spring, all residents are reminded the 
RESTRICTED burning period commences on 19             
SEPTEMBER 2018.  From this date you are required to 
obtain a permit to burn before lighting any fires, and all 
conditions of the permit must be complied with.  Permits 
to burn can be obtained from your Brigade Fire Control 
Officer, or the Acting CESM, Kelly MacLeod. 
The PROHIBITED burning period commences on 1        
NOVEMBER 2017.  No burning is permitted from this 
date until 14 FEBRUARY 2018. 
Copies of the 2018-2019 Fire Break Order booklet were 
distributed to all households by mail early in August.    
Additional copies are available at the Shire                    
Administration offices if required. 
 

BUSHFIRE HAZARD REDUCTION – SPECIAL RURAL AND 
RURAL RESIDENTIAL LAND 
The Shire has recently written to all landowners in the 
Special Rural and Rural Residential zoned areas of the 
Shire, to request action towards compliance with the  
following requirement of the Fire Break Order: 
 

2.0 LAND ZONED RURAL RESIDENTIAL/SPECIAL RURAL 
(Townsite and Suburban areas) 
During the period from 31st October 2018 to 15th April 
2019 inclusive you shall have fire breaks in the following 
positions: 

2.1 Clear firebreaks not less than 2 metres completely 
surrounding and not more than 20 metres from the 
perimeter of all buildings, haystacks and fuel storage 
areas situated on the land. 
Minimise fire hazardous material to the satisfaction of 
the Chief Fire Control Officer by stocking, slashing or 
other means.  The height of all grass on the land is to 
be less than 150mm in height. Properties will be      
inspected and orders may be issued. 

 

Over the past few years the management of Special Rural 

and Rural Residential blocks by owners/occupiers to 

comply with this requirement has resulted in less than 

satisfactory outcomes. This year the Shire will be         

conducting inspections to ensure all Special Rural and 

Rural Residential zoned properties comply and maintain 

compliance throughout the required period. The Shire 

has power under the Bush Fires Act 1954 to issue        

infringements and/or have the work required undertaken 

by a contractor at the owners expense if compliance is 

not achieved.  We encourage all owners with land in   

Special Rural and Rural Residential areas to assess what 

they need to do to be compliant, undertake these works 

and monitor their land for bushfire hazards during the 

fire season.  If you would like more information please 

contact Acting CESM Kelly MacLeod on 0417 071567, or 

the Shire on 9825 3555  

KEEP AUSTRALIA BEAUTIFUL – TIDY TOWNS AWARDS 
As reported, the Shire entered the Tidy Towns Awards 
program this year for the first time in many years, on the 
back of the completion of the Tambellup Depot water 
harvesting and washdown bay project.  
This project has provided significant opportunities for 
harvesting of water off all three sheds into two new 
tanks with capacity of 520,000 litres. The installation of a 
filtration system to capture contaminants from water 
used to wash vehicles, will also allow up to 80% of the 
water used to be recycled back through the system,   
eliminating the use of scheme water for this purpose. 
The Tidy Towns judges visited in July to complete their 
inspection, and based on their report which included all 
aspects of the community, the Shire has been advised 
that Tambellup has been selected as a finalist in three 
categories:  Community Action and Wellbeing,              
Environmental Sustainability and General Appearance.  
The awards presentation will be held in Perth on 21st 
September.  

http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
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CRC Roundup -  Govt Funding and CRC     

Meetings (AGM) 
FUNDING 

As most of you will know, the McGowan Government has thought with their heads and    

decided to reinstate full funding to the Community Resource Network and will be extending 

the current contracts until 30 June 2020. This is wonderful news to all CRC’s who were  

looking down the barrel at huge funding cuts as part of a number of the budget savings         

announced in 2017. This would have seen CRC closures, staffing cuts and a reduction to 

opening hours. 

CRCs will soon be receiving a letter confirming the Governments decision regarding how the 

budget will be used and offers will be sent out towards the end of this calendar year.  

This payment, as always, is dependent on CRCs meeting their contractual requirements as 

per normal procedures. 

Whilst this is good news for Tambellup CRC, it is of no value if we don’t attract enough  

people within the community to support our offered services such as Government Access, 

Training and Workshops and information access -  the CRC will not be able to fulfil its  

outcomes that are required for continued funding. 

We will be offering some full day workshops during October and march next year and hope 

to have a reasonable response - see next pages for details. 

If anyone has a request for a certain training course (accredited or not) or a day workshop, 

please let us know so that we can organise with a training partner to deliver these courses. 

Many courses can be delivered here in Tambellup. 

 

AGM & Management Committee 
The AGM of the CRC Management Committee will be held Tuesday 16th October at the CRC 

at 7pm - there will be some vacant positions and if anyone has certain skills (either financial 

or management) to bring with them, they will be looked upon very favourably indeed. 

We would like to invite as many interested people as possible to come along to this meeting, 

particularly if you have an actual interest in keeping the centre alive. We would love some  

enthusiastic members who wouldn’t be frightened to be an active part of a committee to  

decide the future pathways for the CRC and to help implement events suitable to our  

community. The paid staff are there to manage the day to day operations of the CRC but the 

Management Committee are the drivers behind the scenes, instigating new programs. 
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Coming up at the CRC 

Upcoming Courses:  Expression of Interest required now - minimum 8 

needed per course - further details in October Topics or contact CRC                                                            

 Being a Better Boss (IR):   presented by PING (Partners in Grain) 
To be held late October 2018:  (Cost : approx. $275.00 per business) 

* Employees v Contractors      * Pastoral Award (National) 

* Farm Employees Award (WA)    * Rules, tips and traps of each Award 

* National Employment Standards    * Minimum conditions 

* Individual Flexibility Agreements    * Enterprise Agreements 

* Hiring Labour from Overseas     * Terminations and dismissals 

* Record keeping 
 

 Barista (Fluffy ) Workshop - one day workshop presented through GSTAFE -   

To be held late October / early November - details in October Topics                                                                          

learn how to make a many great coffees - not an accredited course - great for coffee lovers 

 

 Farm Finance for Performance: Business Structure &                    

Cashflow presented by PING (Partners in Grain)  

March 2019 - minimum 8 needed per workshop  

A NEW interactive workshop designed to give members of the farm business a solid understanding of the 

fundamentals of farm financial management  

 Business structure options and their strengths and weaknesses 

 Structural implications for Asset Ownership vs Trading Entity 

 Taxation, legal, reporting and compliance requirements of structures 

 Understanding and applying Cashflow vs Adjusted Cashflow vs Profit 

 Cashflow management principles- budget scenario planning 

 Applying key business and production ratios and benchmarks 

 Cashflow management reporting 
 Living budgets for sound decision making 
 

If you are interested in any of these workshops, please contact the CRC on 9825 1177 
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FOOD FOR THOUGHT “Low Waste Living”                 

WORKSHOP 

(30% OF ALL THE FOOD WE BUY WE THROW AWAY) 

Where: Tambellup CRC 

Date: October 18th  2018 

Time: 10am – 12pm 

Cost: $10 

Registration required by 16th October – 9825 1177 
 

On the 18th of October we aim to raise awareness about food waste and the    
impact it has on our environment by running a Low Waste Living Workshop to 
help us to avoid food waste at home. 
 

Presented by Ella Maesepp from Katanning-Eco House. 

Ella was 2016 Australian Landcare Leader Winner & was recently featured on 
ABC radio, ABC online and Earth Garden Magazine. 
 

 

Learn tips and tricks from an average family of four who have successfully       
reduced their weekly household waste to less than 1 litre per week (that’s less 
than half a bread bag). 

See how low waste solutions can be integrated into real home living. 

 

What is food waste? 
Food waste is a complex social, economic and environmental problem that is hav-
ing an increasingly negative impact on our world. 

Food waste results from preparing and cooking food. It is the food we throw in the 
green landfill bin, we feed to our pets or toss in the compost bin or worm farm. It’s 
the food we bought to eat but then threw away. There are two types of food 
wastes, avoidable and unavoidable food waste. 

Avoidable food waste includes food that gets wasted because we buy more than we 
need or it is out of date before we use it, gets wasted because we cook more than 
we need. 

Unavoidable food waste is 
food waste that can not 
usually be eat- en eg. Pineap-
ple skins, tea bags and fruit 
and vegetable peelings. It is 
food waste we can not really 
do anything further with 
apart from composting it 
or putting in the landfill 
bin. 
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SOUP & SWEETS FOR    

SENIORS  
An invitation to all Tambellup and Broomehill Seniors, 

please come along to 

the Final Soup & Sweets for 2018 
 

Thursday 20th September  

from 11.30am 

at the Tambellup CRC 
 

Please RSVP by Friday 15th September - 98251 177 

TOPICS -  

paper or digital? 
Did you know that “Topics” is available in digital        

format? 
Do you want to help the environment and save on  

paper copies of “Topics”? 
 

If you would like to be on our “Topics” emailing list, just 
send in your email address to                                                   

tambellup@crc.net.au and we will add you to our list 
email you a digital copy of “Topics” every month in PDF 

format.  
 

We print around 500 copies of “Topics” per month 
which is a lot of paper (a lot of trees), a lot of ink, which 

has to be disposed of safely, and the environment 
would be better off without all this extra paper which 

eventually ends up in landfill. 
 

“Topics” is also available on the Shire of Broomehill-
Tambellup website www.shirebt.wa.gov.au/  and will 
soon be available on the CRC website as well but this 

site is being updated at the moment. 

file:///E:/Users/Owner/Documents/CONSITUTION  2018
file:///E:/Users/Owner/Documents/CONSITUTION  2018
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Wine and murder - nothing is more likely to rouse Auntie Poldi's 

love of the chase. Still relishing the notoriety from her spectacular 

resolution of the Candela case, Poldi is alive to the faintest whiff of 

criminality. What to others might seem a series of misfortunes - the 

water supply cut off, a poisoned dog - is clearly, to Poldi, an           

escalation: the Mafia have had her in their sights ever since she 

solved Valentino's murder. Poldi has tasted blood. No one is above 

suspicion. And trouble will surely follow...  

The year is 1969 and ten guests are about to enjoy a country house    

weekend at Tavistock Hall. But one amongst them is harbouring thoughts 

of murder. . . The guests also include the young detectives   Arthur Bryant 

and John May - undercover, in disguise and tasked with protecting Monty 

Hatton-Jones, a whistle-blower turning Queen's      evidence in a massive 

bribery trial. Luckily, they've got a decent chap on the inside who can help 

them - the one-armed Brigadier, Nigel ̀Fruity' Metcalf. The scene is set for 

what could be the perfect country house murder mystery, except that this 

particular get-together is nothing like a Golden Age classic. For the good 

times are, it seems, coming to an end.  
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Approved Bar Managers Course 
The Tambellup Community Pavilion Association and the Tambellup 

CRC are going to be running a Bar Managers Accreditation Course 

for community members to upskill themselves and become Approved 

Managers - accepted Australia wide.  

Where:  Tambellup CRC 

When:  Tuesday 4th September 2018 

Time:  7.30pm 
Prerequisites:  

 Unique Student Identifier (USI) - you can create one at:  http://

www.usi.gov.au/ 

 Responsible Service of Alcohol (RSA) - this must already have 

been completed - bring your certificate  

 Obtain a National Police Clearance (NPA) - must be current 

(within the last 3 months) - bring it along 

On the night: 

 Complete the online training course at the CRC - ($139.00 

through Clubs WA) 

 Complete the RGL online Approved Manager Application at the 

CRC 

 Lodge the Application Summary and pay required fee - ($181.00) 

After completion of lodgement, you will be issued with an Approved 

Manager ID Card which must be carried with you at all times whilst  

serving alcohol. 

As all the current Bar Managers at the Pavilion are acting in a voluntary 

capacity, it would be great to see as many members as possible become 

Approved Managers to lighten the load on the current few. 

Please register your interest with Beth at the CRC - 98251177 or  

tambellup@crc.net.au 

 

Broomehill Public Library 
 eBooks and audiobooks through Overdrive 

and     BorrowBox also eMagazines through 

Zinio-now RBD Digital, you can download the 

latest titles using your library card barcode 

from the comfort of your own home. Find the 

link on the Shire’s webpage 

www.shirebt.wa.gov.au 

 Inter Library Loans – you can order titles not     

available in our library, just let us know what 

type of books or dvds you like and we will   

order them in for you 

 Better Beginnings back packs – contain      

picture books, audio cd’s, puzzles, musical  

instruments, reading games as well as        

puppets, reading tips and online activities for 
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BROOMEHILL PUBLIC LIBRARY 
30360 Great Southern Highway, Broomehill Village 6318 

Email: BHVCounter@shirebt.wa.gov.au  

Phone: 98253 555 

New Large Print Bulk loan  
More titles available 

available to borrow until the 1st of November 2018 

 

 

 

mailto:BHVCounter@shirebt.wa.gov.au


 Topics September 2018 Page 13 

 

 

Happy Birthday and Congratulations to 

May Beech (nee King)  

100 in September! 

 

Una Underdown (nee Lang)  

Una worked at Richardson’s  (General Store) in the late 1940’s. 

John Baesjou  

John, aged 100, worked as a Bank of New South Wales teller in  

Tambellup around the 1940’s. He was married to Peg Gillam. 

 

Congratulations 

To Kurt and Rechelle (nee Sheridan) McKain on the 

birth of their little girl Edie Harriet. Named after her 

great Nana Edie Sheridan. 

 

Tambellup Lions Club 

BATTERY DRIVE 
The Lion’s Club will be holding a Battery drive during September 

and October. 

Batteries can be left at G&T Motors or contact AB 0467 255 083 or 

Dippy 0428 253 017 for collection 

The proceeds will go to many good   

causes.  We have recently made a      

considerable donation to the drought 

fund in the Eastern States. 
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Junior Tennis Coaching  

 

The Tambellup Tennis Club will offer professional junior tennis coaching during term 4 on Saturday after-

noons for    approximately 6 weeks. The cost and starting date are still to be confirmed. 

Any juniors in PP to Year 6 are welcome to attend. Please register your child’s interest before 9th October to 

Sara     Robinson (0429 341 253 or craig.sara@westnet.com.au). 

BROOMEHILL JUNIOR CRICKET  
 

Have A Go Cricket  

PP – Yr 3 $15  

Under 13's Junior Cricket  

Yr 3 -7 $35 

 

All new players welcome 

 

First training and registration  

Thursday 18th October (Week 2, Term 4) 

Broomehill Recreation Complex at 4pm 

 

 

mailto:craig.sara@westnet.com.au
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Broomehill Golf Club has started up 
a ladies casual ‘have a hit’ morning on 
Monday mornings; it starts at 10am and 
there is a facebook group to join, to check 
how many other people are going along. 

 

Please contact Trena Dennis via  
facebook messenger to join the BH ladies 
golf facebook group if you are interested 
in some Monday morning golfing! 

 

 While we are on the topic of golf, did you know that there is a regular 
crèche at the BH Golf Club on Saturday afternoons? Anyone interested in 
playing 9 holes of golf (Saturdays, 2pm) can now bring the kids along 
and know they are under watchful care while hitting the fairways of the 
Broomehill golf course.  The kids love it, and so do their parents!  New 
members welcome!  

TROY NORRIS GOLF DAY 
SATURDAY 6 OCTOBER 2018 

3 Person Ambrose (Teams of 3) 

18 Holes—start 10.00am 

9 Holes—start 12.30pm 
 

Contact Kris on 0419 920 455 for more information, team  

nomination or to be organised in a team. 
 

 

All proceeds to go to Tambellup St John Ambulance  
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HERE WE COME TO REEL YOU IN………… 
The Tambellup CWA are hosting a  

Fish & Chip night on Friday 21st September 2018 
First orders taken from 6pm 

To be held at the Sporting Pavilion (Oval) 

Adults serve of Fish, Chips and Salad $15, Kids serve $8,  

Bucket of Chips $6, Sweets $5 

Come along and join others from our Broomehill/Tambellup community for a social evening 

at the Pavilion. 

Full Bar Service available  

This is intended as an ongoing monthly event as we are raising funds for a desperately  

needed new roof for the CWA building. 

 

Work Wanted! 
Looking for job/s from  

December – March  

Willing to do anything and  

everything … 
Babysitting 

Gardening 

Painting  

Cleaning 

Rock/paddy melon picking 

Sheep Work (drenching, roustabouting, 

etc.) 

General farm work 

 

Please contact AB on 0467255083 

or 

Claire Bradshaw on 0455 863 758 

HELP!!! 
Missing Tea Towels 

There are only a few tea towels left at the  

Tambellup Pavilion. 

Have you taken tea towels home to wash after a 

function or sporting event and still have them? 

If so, they can be left with Aileen or at the  

Tambellup Post Office or Tambellup CRC and I will 

collect from there and return them for you. Even if 

you have not had time to wash them, I’ll do that! 

 

FOR SALE 
1 x New Holland TR98 Header, 30 foot 

honey bee front. 
Well maintained and serviced annually 

by McIntosh and Son. 
 

$12000 plus gst 
 Happy to take after harvest terms. 

  
Contact 0467255083 

 

Happy Fathers Day 

Sunday 2 September 
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The Broomehill Recreational Complex Management Committee  
 

is calling for nominations for President, Secretary, Treasurer & Community  
Representatives 

to be handed to the Secretary, by 6pm 12th October 2018 
 
The Broomehill Recreational Complex was established in 1988 to provide a venue to foster 
community involvement in local sporting clubs, school activities and community social  
interaction. 
 
We are seeking community minded volunteers to contribute to the governance and future 
direction of the complex. An Annual General Meeting will be held in late October (date tbc) 
to vote in the new Management Committee. 
 
If you are interested in being involved, or would like to nominate someone for a position on 
committee, please contact; 
 
Brant Dennis (current President) – 0409 086 093 – eticupgrazing@bigpond.com 
Or 
Steve Penny (current Secretary) – 0431 685 163 – spennyjnr@bigpond.com 

PLEASE NOTE: 

You do not need to be a CWA member to attend 

mailto:eticupgrazing@bigpond.com
mailto:spennyjnr@bigpond.com
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Broomehill Historical Society 
This months news: 
Our constitution is complete and sent to members. Copies 
for members without email are available at the shire office.  
 

We will be having the meeting to 
ratify the constitution on  

Saturday 15th at 2pm at the  
museum. 

 
The majority of the packing is complete, now waiting for 
storage details to be concluded. The renovations will  
commence in the near future by the shire. On completion of 
the renovations we hope to have a market day and unveil 
our revitalised museum in conjunction with the Men's Shed. 
 
Meriel Blake  
President BHS 

To Our Community 

 
 

As many of you are aware a committee has been formed to investigate the community purchasing the  
Tambellup Deli. 
 
 

The committee has met several times including with a lawyer and accountant. 
 
 

At these meetings we have resolved the following. 
:Chairperson Michael White. 
:That we form a distributing cooperative to purchase the building and plant. 
:A distributing cooperative can return profits to shareholders at the boards discretion but is not compelled to 
pay a dividend. 
:The name Tambellup Cooperative. 
: The business to be leased to an appropriate lessee 
:Shares in the cooperative to be valued at $1000 a share. 
:Each shareholder will get 1 vote irrespective of how many shares they hold these are cooperative rules. 
:A board of directors to be elected by shareholders and to comprise of 8 shareholders. 
: The committee would also welcome small investors so that everyone in our community can be involved if 
they so choose. Smaller investors can make a donation and be recognised with a special donation share 
however these shareholders would not be entitled to a vote and would not receive a dividend, unless at the 
boards discretion it was considered appropriate. This reflects the rules and guidelines of a cooperative. 
 
 

PLEASE NOTE the email address on the flyer that has been circulated should have a small w and 
should read  whitey60@outlook.com 
 
 

I would also like to advise the community that while the  Shire of Broomehill—Tambellup is assisting the  
committee with the formation of the cooperative, it will have no financial interest in the cooperative or an  
ongoing role in its management. Some councillors may choose to be on the board but this will be purely from 
a shareholder basis. 
 
 

In closing the committee would urge members of the community to consider becoming a shareholder or  
donor shareholder in order to keep our deli open. 
 
Regards, 
 
Michael White 
Chairperson  

Anglican Church of St Elizabeth 

At Broomehill 

A service will be held at the Church  

9.30am 

Sunday 30 September 
The Service will be conducted by the 

Reverend Lindy Rookeyard 

 

Everyone Welcome 

mailto:whitey60@outlook.com
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Topics Submissions 

All submissions for Topics are due by 25th of the 
month. 

Email—tbtopics@gmail.com  
Or drop off your information to the Tambellup CRC, 

Broomehill or Tambellup Shire Offices. 

Ladies Daffodil Night 

is having a break this 

year but keep a lookout 

for 

 

in October. 

Any ladies wanting to help out please 

contact Carolyn Cunningham—

paulncarolyn@bigpond.com 

 

Coffee and Tea Catch Up 

Morning tea for ladies over 60 

years young 

10am  

Henry Jones Building 

28 September 2018 

(Last Friday of every month) 

Contact  Lynn 0427 241 123 
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Are you interested in learning self-defence?  Or need to improve your fitness  

levels? 

Then this might be for you: 

KARATE LESSONS IN TAMBELLUP 
For anyone aged between 10 and 100 years of age, family groups welcome. 

Karate will be held at the Tambellup Hall, on Tuesday evenings 6.30 - 7.30pm 

commencing 17th July 2018. Cost is $5.00 per person per session. 

Contact Peter Vlahov on 0418 955642 for more information, or just turn up! 

The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup and Shire of 

Cranbrook will be holding Seniors Group Fitness 

Classes for 10 sessions occurring fortnightly from 

Wednesday 15 August to Wednesday 19 December 

2018. 

The classes will be run at the Tambellup Community 

Pavilion from 11.00am to 11.45am. 

There is no cost for Broomehill and Tambellup      

seniors to attend the 10 session program but you 

must register and complete the appropriate         

documentation for the instructor. 

A light lunch can be provided after the class for $5 if 

sufficient numbers are received.  Please notify the 

Shire on registration if you would like this service. 

MOBILITY &  

WELLNESS  

CLASSES 

Please contact the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup on 9825 3555 to reserve your spot – numbers are 

strictly limited to maintain an effective class size, so first in, first served! 

For more information please contact Pam Hull at the Shire. 
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VIETNAM VETERANS ASSOCIATION OF AUSTRALIA (VVAA) 

18th August - Vietnam KIA Commemoration 2018 

The Vietnam Veterans Association of Australia Western Australia 

Branch Inc supported by the Australian Government Department of 

Veterans’ Affairs distributed “Poppy” tributes to be placed on         

Veterans grave sites in August 2018.  

In remembrance of Private Brian David Waters 6th Battalion 

Royal Australian Regiment, members of the Shire of      

Broomehill-Tambellup Councillors and staff and Trevor Prout 

observed a minutes silence as the poppy was placed on the 

headstone at the Tambellup Cemetery to honour the W.A. KIA 

serviceman.  

 

Tambellup Health Centre   
New opening hours and phone number 
 

The WA Country Health Service- Great Southern  would like to     

advise that as of 1st July, the Tambellup Health Centre will be     

opening*: 

*Unless otherwise advertised. 
 

To ensure there is a timely response to phone calls the new phone number for appointments is   9821 6222.  

If you would like to speak to the staff on duty at Tambellup you can call the clinic direct on 9821 6890. You will be 

offered two options- ‘press 1’ to make an appointment- this will direct you to Katanning Hospital- ‘press 2’ this will 

allow staff to pick up the phone at the Tambellup Health Centre if they are available. Option 2 is ONLY available on 

Monday, Wednesday, and Friday. 

Monday 9am to 1pm 
Wednesday 9am to 1pm 
Friday 9am to 1pm 
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The Tambellup Health Centre is  

excited to announce that the GP 

clinic will now run  every  

Wednesday. Appointments for the 

clinic can be made by calling 9821 

6222 and requesting an   

appointment at the GP clinic. 

Did you know that there is a Nurse 

Practitioner at Tambellup Health 

Centre every Monday? A Nurse 

Practitioner is a highly qualified 

Registered Nurse with the  

expertise to diagnose and treat 

people. A Nurse Practitioner is able 

to assess and diagnose your health 

problems; refer for x-rays and 

blood tests; and prescribe  

medications. The Nurse  

Practitioner clinic at Tambellup is a 

drop-in clinic so no appointment is 

necessary. 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

3 
Nursing 
Telehealth 

4 
  

5 
GP Clinic 
Aboriginal 
Health 
Worker & Nurse 
Telehealth 

6 7 
Nurse 
Telehealth 

10 
Nursing 
Telehealth 
  

11 12 
GP Clinic 
Aboriginal 
Health 
Worker & Nurse 
Telehealth 

13 14 
Nurse 
Telehealth 

17 
Nursing 
Telehealth 
Child Health 
Clinic 
  

18 
  
Podiatry 
clinic 
9:30-3pm 

19 
GP Clinic 
Aboriginal 
Health 
Worker & Nurse 
Telehealth 

20 
  
Dietetics 
clinic 
9am-
12pm 

21 
Nurse 
Telehealth 
Social Work 

24 
  
Public Holiday- 
clinic CLOSED 

  

25 26 
GP Clinic 
Aboriginal 
Health 
Worker & Nurse 
Telehealth 

27 28 
Nursing 
Telehealth 
Physiotherapy 
  

Service Appointments 

Nursing Drop in clinic NO   
appointment       
required 

Community 
Nurse /   Midwife 

Drop in clinic NO   
appointment       
required 

GP Clinic 9-10:30am by         
appointment only. 
10:30-12:30 drop-in 
clinic. For             
appointments call 
9821 6222. 

Child Health 
including  Im-
munisations 

Appointments only 
call 98272290 

Social Work Drop in & appoint-
ments. For appoint-
ments call  98216222 

Physiotherapy Appointments only. 
Call 98216222 

Podiatry Appointments only. 
Call 9821 6280 

Telehealth By appointment only 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

1 
Nurse Practi-
tioner 
Telehealth 

2 
  

3 
GP Clinic 
Aboriginal 
Health 
Worker & Nurse 
Telehealth 

4 5 
Nursing 
Telehealth 

8 
Nurse Practi-
tioner 
Telehealth 
  

9 10 
GP Clinic 
Aboriginal 
Health 
Worker & Nurse 
Telehealth 

11 12 
Nursing 
Telehealth 

15 
Nurse Practi-
tioner 
Telehealth 
  

16 
  
  

17 
GP Clinic 
Aboriginal 
Health 
Worker & Nurse 
Telehealth 

18 19 
Nursing 
Telehealth 
Social Work 

22 
Nurse Practi-
tioner 
Telehealth 
Child Health 
Clinic 
  

23 24 
GP Clinic 
Aboriginal 
Health 
Worker & Nurse 
Telehealth 

25 26 
Nursing 
Telehealth 
Physiotherapy 
  

29 
Nurse Practi-
tioner 
Telehealth 
  

30 31 
GP Clinic 
Aboriginal 
Health 
Worker & Nurse 
Telehealth 
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Soup & Sweets for Senior’s 

A big thank you to the Tambellup members of the Katanning Carnaby’s Girl Guides                          

Brianna Cunningham, Alexia Ewing, Rikki Bliss and Tambellup CWA members Aileen Prout and 

Trixie Hampton along with Carolyn Cunningham for their fabulous soups and sweets last 

month. 

Very much appreciated. 
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BANNERS IN THE TERRACE 
 

Congratulations to the Broomehill Primary 

School who were awarded a high commendation 

for their fabulous 2018 Banners in the  

Terrace entry.  

66 Local Governments entered the Banners in 

the Terrace competition run by the WA Local 

Government Association as part of its annual 

Convention at the Perth Convention and  

Exhibition Centre. 

Countless hours are spent creating the  

artworks, showcasing an incredible level of 

creativity and artistic standards. 

 

Broomehill Netball Wrap-Up 2018 
And that’s a wrap for another year!  

With two new members and a squad of 11, our playing season commenced in Division 1/2 of the Katanning 

Netball Association. After nine rounds, we finished fourth on the ladder meaning the next six rounds we 

would play in Division 1 against the top three teams of the Association. The games were tough and  

challenging and we played some of our best netball. We held our own every week and were very proud of 

how our team stood up to the challenge. The semifinal was a hard-fought game, going down to Katanning 

Olympians 1. 

Many thanks to Lisa Stanley for your coaching this year and pushing us that little bit more when we needed it. 

We look forward to a fabulous 2019 and to see where it will take us. We say goodbye to Bec & Jason Leyte 

who have been dedicated members since we began playing five years ago. You will be missed greatly. 
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Tambellup St John Ambulance 
Thanks to continued support from 

the Katanning sub centre our new  

building has been fitted with a very 

smart looking set of security 

screens. 
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 IT’S SPRING - AND THE 

HIDDEN TREASURES OF THE GREAT SOUTHERN 

 ‘BLOOM FESTIVAL’ 

IS ON AGAIN! 

22 September - 21 October 2018 

What’s happening in Broomehill and Tambellup??? 
 Books & Blooms - Relax with a coffee or lunch and browse a selection of wildflower 

books in the new library room at the Henry Jones Winery and Café, India St, Broomehill. 
Open Tuesday - Sunday 9.00am - 5.00pm. 

  ‘Fantasy Flowers’ - Saturday 6th and Sunday 7th October 10.00am - 5.00pm.  A display 
of beautiful locally handcrafted sugar flowers at the Tambellup CWA, Henry St            
Tambellup.  Demonstrations, morning and afternoon teas available, door prize, raffles, 
iced cakes and cake toppers for sale. Entry by gold coin donation with proceeds to    
Crawford Lodge. 

 Old Time Family Movie Night – Friday 19th October from 6.00pm at the Tambellup 
Community Pavilion.  Who remembers going to the pictures and rolling Jaffas down the 
aisle? The Tambellup Volunteer Fire and Emergency Service will take you back! Our    
master projectionist will delight with some pre-movie ‘filums’ - complete with old style 
reel-to-reel projection equipment - before the screening of a current release family   
movie.  Snacks and drinks available to purchase.  Bring your camp chairs, picnic rugs, 
bean bags or sleeping bags for an evening on the Terraces!  Gold coin donation to     
Tambellup St John Ambulance Sub Centre. 

 Holland Track Busy Bee – Sunday 21st October from 9.00am, at the start of the Track off 
Lathom St.   Calling all locals to join in for a family fun day clearing the walking section of 
the Holland Track. Enjoy the wildflowers while clearing the track that has been here 
since 1893 before getting together for a BBQ lunch in the bush. Bring a sun hat, gloves, 
sturdy shoes and a water bottle. Please RSVP to Emily Hardie 0408 900337. 

 Self-Drive trails - the hunt for wildflowers is on!  Pick up a self-drive trail map from the 
Shire offices in Broomehill and Tambellup or the Tambellup CRC, and make a day of it, 
checking out likely hotspots around the Shire.  Combine this with a touch of history as 
you go, pack a picnic and you have the makings of a fun, easy day out discovering parts 
of your Shire that you may not have been to before! 

 
For a full listing of events happening within the Hidden Treasures of the Great Southern       
region, pick up a copy of the Bloom Festival brochure - available at the Shire offices in 
Broomehill and Tambellup, the Tambellup CRC, Henry Jones Winery and Café and Tambellup 
Post Café.  Alternatively, download your copy from the Hidden Treasures of the Great     
Southern website:  www.hiddentreasures.com.au/bloom . 
 
Just a note of caution - if you are going on a wildflower hunt, please be aware that at this 
time of the year with the days getting warmer, snakes are becoming more active.  If you 
should encounter a snake, you should walk away quietly and leave him to his business.  He 
has no more desire to interact with you than you do with him! 

file:///C:/Users/Owner/Downloads/www.hiddentreasures.com.au/bloom
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Survey for local parents/families/guardians:  
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/5MRXPMX 

Survey for local service providers:  
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/5MB2TTS. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/5MRXPMX
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/5MB2TTS
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Broomehill Men’s Shed  
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DID YOU  KNOW...                                           

       

It happens to every child in one form or 

another – anxiety.  

 

As parents, we would like to shield our 

children from life’s  

anxious moments, but navigating anxiety is 

an essential life skill that will serve them 

in the years to come.  
 

     Ways to help your little one when they are  

anxious or worried.. . . 
 

 Remind them that you love them and they are safe 
 

 Have them pretend to blow up a big balloon to the count of 10. 
 

 Have them draw or paint their worries or fears . This often helps if 

they do not have the language the explain how they feel. 
 

 Let them know that they are not alone and that every one has things 

that worry them. Give them examples of things that have worried 

you. 
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MAKING SENSE   SUMMARY     by “Fossil” 
The three segments of “Making Sense” which ‘Topics’ have generously printed, are an attempt to place a local         

perspective on a “continuing to develop” science of Geology.  This “Fossil” would hope that our readers have the  

message that our world has been here for a very long period of time and has always been changing, perhaps 

evolving is a better description. 

Unfortunately among we humans there are some of us that see evolution as all doom and gloom.  But with our 

sun now believed to have been earth’s master for 4300 million years and probably yet to reach half way through 

its life cycle, there are many sunrises ahead. 

We have talked about what the manned space station has revealed.  This giant ball of magnetism ceaselessly          

manufacturing our minerals, our weather, our water, our energy and our food.  How our continental landmass 

has evolved from five cores (one under our very own feet in Broomehill-Tambellup).  How they are floating 

around earth’s engine room core, changing through sedimentation and reforming through volcanism, and, on the 

way,    leaving a vast array of intelligence for us to develop and exploit. 

We have talked about our Stirling Ranges, our Graben Faults, our decaying granite shield base, our seismically  

active centre in the middle of the shire, our ancient paleo river (the Coblinine) and of course Twonkawillup and 

Gordon  River pools.   

What we have not talked about is what we are still to learn and this is a vast amount of future knowledge indeed. 

We spoke of the doom and gloomers amongst us. At the opposite end there are also a few with optimistic and            

speculative outlooks and for those believers there are some tantalising possibilities, for Broomehill-Tambellup 

and our neighbouring shires awaiting technology, development and a will to investigate. 

There are large deposits of kaolin clay. This clay is the result of decaying feldspar, one of the main constituents of 

granite.  The spongelite sediment rocks can be associated with lithium and possibly also water.  Traces of fine gold 

are observed in pool sediments at Peringillup - possibly transported by the ancient Coblinine as sediment from 

the Yilgarn.  The Stirling Axis between Tambellup and Cranbrook (also the boundary of the Yilgarn and   

Fraser Provence) is geologically prospective for diamonds and the subject of surface sampling along its margin.  

One can only speculate what may have also been transported and is under the large silica sand accumulation  

between Peringillup and Cranbrook. 

And, on the subject of freshwater, the Bremer Graben Fault lines, which extend at least to the Darling Scarp and 

the proven Yarragadee formation, must be seen as conduits for fresh water at depth, not to mention the  

prospectively of the Yilgarn Fraser boundary extending to the Great Artesian Basin in South West Queensland, 

with the ancient Night Well south east of Borden on its fault line.  The point at which one or more of the Graben 

Fault and the Yilgarn-Fraser origin collide is likely somewhere north of the Stirling's and possibly south of  

Broomehill-Tambellup Shire. 

Couple all of the above, which can be supported with some legitimacy, with the speculative view of well                             

credentialed geologists, that somewhere in the triangle from Kulin to Tunnytown to Jerramungup as being                          

prospective for a major Broken Hill type ore body, there is reason for some optimism despite a lack of surface                

evidence, and this can be explained as due to our aged landform being sediment over. 

We await the development of technology which will eventually come from “eye in the sky” and super fast drills                

combined. 

It’s time for Fossil to “Fossilize” but in doing so, “Making Sense” has been compiled with the assistance of a            

number of WA government publications, and, in particular, Dr Paul Raper, Department of Industry and Regional             

Development, Bunbury, and “The Story of the Earth”, whose co-authors Peter Gattemole and Richard Moore are 

chief advisors to N.A.S.A. and the exploration probe to Mars. 
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Circulation of over 500 printed copies in the Tambellup 

and Broomehill District, State-Wide subscribers and 

electronic downloads.    Proudly brought to you by the 

Tambellup Community Resource Centre, Shire of 

Broomehill—Tambellup  and Generous Community 

Donors: 

Monica & Winton Nazzari 

Val Hilder 

Trevor & Aileen Prout 

 

TOPICS ADVERTISING RATES 

Advertising Rates  (all prices include GST) 
   Black & White  Colour  
Full Page (A4) $75    $150  
1/2 Page  $40    $80 
1/4 Page  $20    $40 
Business card size $12 
Local only Business card size is FREE—However donations are 

greatly appreciated. 
 
Topics is proudly produced by your local Community Resource 

Centre. 
**Free ads and community news submissions may be reduced 

in size. 

    Submissions close on the 25th of 
each month. 

Please email tbtopics@gmail.com or 
leave your submissions with the  

Tambellup CRC, Broomehill or  
Tambellup Shire Office. 

Tambellup Playgroup  

 

“Our Favourite Recipes” 

Cookbook 

Available at the Tambellup 

 

I recently sent to you a request to see if 

any of your readers could help me learn 
more about my ancestor, Samuel Norton 

which you kindly published. 
I have been overwhelmed by the  

response. Too many to name. 
However, I would like to make special 

mention of Gwenda, Colin Moore, Morton 
Tunney, Lyn (Broomehill), Bill Waldron, 

Norma Ball, Paul McCarthy, Jeff Marshall, 
Derek (St Mary’s), Maddison 

Wright and Lorreen Greeuw. My sincere 
thanks to everyone who has assisted me. 

I now have several photos and stories to 
add to our family’s history. 

I now know that Samuel was taken in by 

James and Mary Tunney. Samuel assisted 
James Robert Tunney to establish 

“Rainscourt” after having called 
“Gracefields” home. He built a humpy for 

himself; Bill kindly took a photo of where 
it had stood. Bill also told me about 

““Norton’s hole”, he apparently dug it with 
a pick and wheel barrow.” 

I now know that Samuel was buried in the  
Kojonup Cemetery on the 23 July 1932.  

Unfortunately, his plot number remains a 
mystery, however to know where he rests 

is wonderful, and I am extremely appre-
ciative to all who have assisted me. 

To the descendants of James and Mary  

Tunney, I thank you. All I have read and 
heard about these early pioneers is that 

they were very kind and generous and I 
glad that they became Samuel’s Family. 
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**ATTENTION  
LOCAL  

BUSINESSES** 
Are all of your details current 

in your business advert in  
Topics? 

 

Let us know any changes—
tbtopics@gmail.com 

   Red Hatters  ......... 

we meet every first Tuesday of the 
month, just for friendship, fun and      
fellowship.  If anyone is interested 
(of the more mature years!) please 
contact Helen Bignell 98 241270 
for any info.   

 

Katanning and  Districts  
Garden Club  

Meets every 2nd Tuesday of 
each month usually  

commencing at 1.30p.m.  All 
welcome.   

On the third Tuesday of the 
month the Garden Club holds 
Floral Art Workshops - just the 

very basic and fun  
arrangements are created.  
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Central Great Southern  

Hockey Association 

1 September Katanning 

9.30  D Grade BH vs KA Blue 

11.00 D Grade WO vs TA 

2.00  Men  TA1 vs KO 

  Women BH vs KA 

3.30  Men  TA2 vs BH 
 

 

8 September Tambellup Semi Finals 

12.00 D Grade 1 vs 2 

    3 vs 4 

1.45  Women 1 vs 2 

  Men  3 vs 4 

3.15  Women 3 vs 4 

  Men  1 vs 2 
 

 

 

15 September TBA Kojonup  Prelim Finals 

12.00 D Grade W 1stSemi v L 2nd Semi 

1.45  Women W 1stSemi v L 2nd Semi 

3.15  Men  W 1stSemi v L 2nd Semi 
 

 

 

22 September Woodanilling Grand Final 

12.00 D Grade W 2nd Semi v W Prelim 

1.45  Women W 2nd Semi v W Prelim 

3.15  Men  W 2nd Semi v W Prelim 
    

Broomehill Golf Club 

1 Second Round Championships 

8 Third Round Championships 

15 Final Round Championships 

22 Closing Day 

October 1-5 Mens Country Week 
 

**Don’t forget FREE childminding  

Saturday afternoons for players. 

Bookings to Brant 0409 086 093** 
 

Tambellup Golf Club 

1 Russell Shield PPDO 

8 Russell Shield PPDO 

15 Yankee Mixed Foursomes 

22 Russian Stableford 

29 Final Round Championships 

Tambellup Lions Club 
2nd Wednesday of the Month 

7.30pm 
Tambellup Hotel 

 
 

Tambellup Uniting Church 
Service Times 

2nd and 4th Sunday of the month at 9.30am 
A cuppa will be served after each service. 

All Welcome 
 
 

Tambellup CWA 
Meet every 2nd Thursday of the Month at the CWA  

Rooms. 
 
 

Tambellup Child Health Clinic 
1st and 3rd Monday of the Month at the Tambellup 

Health Clinic 
 
 

Tambellup Bowling Club Meeting 
3rd Monday of each month, 7.30pm 

 
 

Tambellup Lodge 
Meeting 1st Wednesday of every month. Contact 

Duncan Chadbourne 9825 1167 
 

Tambellup Seniors Day Club 
Our monthly meetings are held at the  

Tambellup CWA Hall on the First Friday of  
each  month at 1:30pm. 

All members and any persons interested in  
joining with us would be most welcome for a  

social afternoon with Ronnie Whitmore our HAAC lady. 
We all join in for some quiz games and  

sometimes Bingo, in an informal afternoon  
with a small cost of $1.00 and then a cup of  

tea with a biscuit. 
In the warmer months we travel on the HAAC  
bus to  places of interest for the day, so there  

is always something to keep us busy. If you are a senior  
come and join us. Inquiries phone 9825 1167 

 
 

Tambellup Card Players Group 
Every Wednesday afternoon at the Tambellup CWA Hall 

1—4pm (or later), cost $3.00. Everybody welcome. 

Advertise your local community groups 

meetings or get together in Topics 

Email tbtopics@gmail.com 

Or drop the details into the Tambellup CRC 

or Shire of Broomehill – Tambellup. 

Its free and easy! 

Submissions due by 25th of the month. 
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Broomehill Central Fire 
Brigade  

Electric/gas spit cooker 
FOR HIRE 

Supply your own gas 
bottle 

Cost is $50.00 
Contact Neil on 

0417939684 

 

FREE COUNSELLING SERVICE IN 
YOUR AREA 

OUR SERVICE IS CONFIDENTIAL, MOBILE 
AND FREE 

Professional counselling and support for rural people  
provided by rural people 

 

Southern Agcare provides: 

 Individual and family counselling 

 Community Support Services 

 Aboriginal Counselling and Support 
Counselling is a conversation to help you make sense of feel-

ings and situations. 
 

Call Pearl 0427 241 381, Bill 0427 441 459 or Sally 0427 192 
155 for an appointment. 

 

Southern Agcare has been providing a service to the  
communities in the Great Southern for over 27 years. 

 

PO Box 105, Gnowangerup WA 6335 
T 9827 1552—F 9827 1636 

southernagcare@westnet.com.au—
www.southernagcare.org.au 
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Make your local Tambellup store your ‘one stop’ shop for your merchandise                 

requirements with proven backup sales & service. 

Landmark Tambellup - proud sponsor of community organisations and events. 

LANDMARK TAMBELLUP  FOR FRIENDLY 

LOCAL SERVICE                                                       

8am -5pm MON-FRI                                                                                    

PH 08 9825 1430   FAX 08 9825 1432                   

MOB  0447 227 844 

CALL IN TO SEE THE FRIENDLY STAFF  

FOR FARM BUSINESS, SPECIALIST ADVICE AND SERVICE: 

 

Merchandise      Livestock       Insurance       Wool       Real Estate           
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Abby’s Sheep Poo & 

Pine Cone’s For Sale 

Sheep Poo—$5.00 per bag 

Pine Cones—$5.00 per 5kg bag 

Contact Kristy 0417 986 653 for delivery 
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Tambellup Railway Platform 
Email—coralgreen@bigpond.com 

www.threadsonlinewa.com 

9825 1542 
Open Tuesday and Thursday  

10am—3pm, or by appointment. 
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Brian Green 
12-24 volt DC Trailer 

Rewires, LED fittings installed to utes and trailers. 
12 volt brakes fitted and repaired 

Trailer bearings replaced 

All enquiries to Brian  
Back in town full time 

0487 241 560 

SUPER SPREADING AND GRAIN CARTING 

RING KEVIN HUEPPAUFF 0427 961 810  

Email:broomehill@bigpond.com 
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Tambellup Radiator Service         

Repairs and recons for all  

makes and models.  
 

Also  ..welding repairs and modifications 

on Agricultural machinery                                           

Phone  0429 835 599                                  

BUILDER REGISTERED CONTRACTOR 

All Construction Work, Renovations, Extensions 

and Alterations 
 

MURRAY COOKE 
 

Licenced Asbestos Removalists,  

Insurance Work, Bathrooms 
 

0403 381 428 

T 9824 1694 

F 9824 1750 

Email mlc51@ymail.com 
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Imperial Deli Broomehill 
NOW OPEN! 

 
From 6.30am 

7 days per week 
 

 Home made pies, sausage rolls and 
pasties 

 Ice creams & jelly cups for the     
children 

 Cooked breakfast available 
 Fresh Bread 

 Milk 
 

Dine in or takeaway 
Please call Jeanette  

9824 1222 

Broomehill Sheep Manure 

raw manure 

$5.00/bag 

 

 

Mob: 0458 200 363 

 Henry Jones Winery and Cafe 
Open 7 days—6.45am—6pm 

Breakfast and Lunch 

Open for Dinner with bookings: 6—10pm 

Annabel and Jim welcome you! 

9824 1513, henryjoneswinery@westnet.com.au 

Coffee—Cafe—Restaurant  
Wine Tasting and Sales 
Local Art—Newspapers 

Bed and Breakfast—3 rooms available 
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For anything smaller than 

broadacre! 

Slashing service also available 

Contact Laurie 

9825 1176 

COUNTRYSIDE 

HOMES 

Registered Building Contractor 

RN 5603 

Building locally and supporting rural communities 

45 years of Experience 
Call Neil 0417 939 684 

Geraldines Restaurant 

Crowden St, Tambellup 9854 9192 or 0438 543 996 

A la carte Menu 

BYO 

Open Friday to Sunday 

Lunches, Afternoon teas and Dinner 

Bookings preferred 
 

*Seniors card discounts available* 
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Would you like to submit 

something into  

TOPICS? 

 

Its easy!! 

 

Email tbtopics@gmail.com 

Or hand into the Tambellup CRC, 

Broomehill or Tambellup Shire  

Office. 

Or for further information contact Kristy  

0417 986 653 

 

September 
2 Fathers Day 

4 Bar Managers Course @ CRC 

8 Hockey Semi—Finals in TA 

15 Skin Cancer Screening @ TA 

15 BH Historical Society Meeting 

19 BH Play in the Park 

20 Council Meeting 

20 Seniors Soup & Sweets 

21 TA Fish & Chips 

28 BH Coffee & Catchup 

30 BH Anglican Church 

 

October 
4 Inflatables @ CRC 

6 Troys Day at TA Golf Club 

12 BH RCMC Nominations Due 

16 TA CRC AGM 

18 Food for Thought @ CRC 

18 BH Junior Cricket Training Starts 

22 Ping @ CRC 


